


















BUILDING COMMITEE 
MINUTES NOVEMBER 2, 2012 

APPROVED 
 
Present: Jeremy Januskiewicz, Chairman; Susan Daly; Mike Bouchard, Clerk; Halsey Platt; Don Black  
Absent:  Steve Webber; Val Prest 
Also Present:  Mark W. Haddad, Town Manager; Chief Joseph Bosselait; Patrice Garvin, Executive 
Assistant; Don Walter and Allan Brown Dore and Whittier; Mike Josefek and Peter Kozcera, Architectural 
Consulting Group  
 
Mr. Januskiewicz called the meeting to order at 9:00am. 
 
Lighting 
Mr. Haddad noted that he worked during Hurricane Sandy and entering the Public Safety Building he 
noticed there were no entrance lights. Mr. Haddad stated that he couldn’t see and it was impossible to get 
out of the lot. Cars in and out need more light for the fire station. Mr. Josefek explained that the base of 
the lights could be installed and lighting could be added later.  
 
Gale Assoc. Wall 
Mr. Brown reviewed the height and grading of the retaining wall. Mr. Brown stated that he was trying to 
get the wall lower.  Mr. Walter noted that Gale Associates was on site Monday and is awaiting more 
information.   Mr. Haddad stated that the wall had an increased cost.  Mr. Haddad stated that the wall still 
could be seen.    Mr. Platt suggested plantings to cover the two foot wall.  Mr. Haddad added that the 
town cannot  kill trees on O’Connor’s property and Gale Associates will be determining who’s trees are 
who’s.  Mr. Haddad reiterated that the O’Connor’s  made point that they don’t want to lose trees.   
Don Black-suggested that if the O’Connor’s could be assured of solid screening they may accept the wall 
and the HDC should be asked to consider wall options.   
 
Bid 
Mr. Haddad  updated the committee on bid specs and that it will be advertised in the Central Register on 
November 14th.  To get a copy of the plans and bid specs bidders will need to contact Nashoba Blue of 
Hudson, MA.  Mr. brown stated that who pulls bids can be tracked online.  The sub bids are due 12/12 at 
10am and the General Bids are due 12/21 at 10am.   
 
Budget 7.6million 
The committee reviewed numbers and the savings were identified. Mr. Walter stated there could be some 
saving from reimbursement expenses.  Mr.  Januskiewicz  asked if the FFE list was completed by Ms. 
Conley.  Chief Joe stated that he would check and see if the FFE list was completed.  Mr. Haddad noted 
that the team has done a good job managing the budget and he saw good conservative estimates. The 
committee discussed why a “Butler Building” was not considered.  Simply the HDC was a factor as well 
as that it is a 50 year building.   
 
Finishing 
Floor plans and finishes were discussed.  Mr. Brown suggested that samples of the flooring be brought to 
Town Meeting so people could see that the material being used is everyday material.  Mr. Haddad stated 
that the committee needed to vote to authorize the project to go out to bid. 



 
Mr. Bouchard moved to put the Center Fire Station out to bid. Mr. Black seconded the motion. Motion 
unanimously carried. 
 
The following are upcoming meeting dates:  11/20 meeting with HDC; 12/12 sub bids;12/21 General 
Bids.  Mr. Haddad commented on zoning and that if the zoning did not pass then the next step was to go 
to the ZBA  Mr. Haddad stated that the P& S was signed and that a citizen petition cannot break a 
contract.  The land is also in 61A therefore when it sells the Town has the right of first refusal. 
 
The Town meeting 11/3/12. 
 
Adjourned 
11am 
 
Respectfully submitted Patrice Garvin 
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